
Parking Commission  
September 12 2023 

Commissioners Present: Chairman Jim Chapkis, Elaine Price, Ann Melbourn, Tom Messina, Ben Widmyer 

Commissioners Absent: Don Walters, Brad Jordan, Steve Petersen, Stuart Wagner 

Staff/Advisors Present: Audrey Bell (Diamond Parking), Stephanie Padilla, Troy Tymesen (City of Coeur 
d’Alene), Emily Boyd (Downtown Association) 

Motion to approve minutes made by Commissioner Melbourn, seconded by Commissioner Price. M/S/C. 

Commission Comments:  

Staff Comments:  

OLD BUSINESS 

Parking Revenue: Overall income is down $14,460 partially due to smoke/rain compared to August of 
last year. Over 2022, permits are similar to last year. McEuen increased by 29. IP increased by 2. The 
parking garage has 364 permits with 57 in the secured area. 391 $770 over 2022. City & County 
increased $676 in revenue over Aug 22’.  

Secured Parking Garage Damage Update: 

The entrance of 3rd Street was unfortunately damaged by an out in a rental car. Only some of the parts 
were delivered so we are waiting for the final parts, expecting them to be fixed by early next week.  

Indiana Ave. parking concerns:  
Ben Widmyer expressed concerns about an area in Indiana between 4th & 5th and the enforcement area 
with it not being a 2-hour parking zone. Stephanie to investigate the parking zone enforcement. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Sherie is working on recruiting student representatives for parking commission along with other boards, 
commissions, or committees. Applications are due by September 22, 2023. 

Motion by Commissioner Widmyer, seconded by Commissioner Melbourn to Adjourn. M/S/C 
Meeting adjourned at 3:25 PM 


